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MOTTO 
To promote and stimulate 

the preservation, restoration, 
and maintenance of the 

Model A Ford automobile. 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
 
Well, it’s hard to believe that the middle of the year is quickly 
approaching, and another Texas Tour is at our doorstep. Now is the time 
to get those cars in shape for the tour. Henry told us to lubricate every 
500 miles. Don’t forget to oil those mostly hidden, forgotten spots like the 
throttle linkage oil wells near the firewall. 
 
We had a great turnout at the May meeting at Valley Ranch along with a 
great technical session on LED Flickering causes and cures for the Model 
A. I want to give a special thanks to Michael Eisenbise for an outstanding 
presentation. This presentation will be the source in an upcoming 
Restorer Magazine article. Keep your eyes peeled for it. Thanks again. 
 
June also marks the time of year when we have the Texas Tour. This year it is in Nacogdoches, Texas. This is 
another good reason to give your cars a good once over and get them into shape. I hope to see everyone at the 
tour. It’s going to be great fun! 
 
Remember to check out the website for upcoming events. Saturday, June 8th is our breakfast followed by our 
offsite meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog’s house. Don’t forget the upcoming Ladies Luncheon July 17th.  
 
I look forward to seeing everyone soon!  
 
Happy Motoring! 
 

 
 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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Piney Woods Model A Club 
Meeting: May 14, 2024 

Held:  Valley Ranch Restaurant 
 
 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:01 by David Teale, President 
Opening Prayer was led by Mitzi Shaddix,   
Pledge was led by David Teale  
 
Minutes from the Club Meeting on April 10, 2024, were provided to members in 
the May Newsletter for review.  No corrections or comments were received.   
Motion to approve minutes was received from Frank DeLucia and seconded by 
Tom Bragaw, All in Favor, Motion passed.  
 
Opening Comments provided by President, David Teale:   
David announced that Timing Pin Tools were still available for those who would like to purchase them.  
David introduced new members who were in attendance: Toni & Darlene Block, Wade Gillespie, and Frank 
McCurry.   
David announced that the men’s technical would be provided this evening by Micheal Eisenbise on LED Flickering.  
David announced that for all those that signed up for a License Plate topper, Marion will have them available for 
pickup this evening.  
 
Events: Report of recent and upcoming Events were provided by David Teale in Ron Cherry’s absence:  
David shared pictures of the roads to travel for the Pickett House tour that was postponed on 05.11.2024 due to 
local flooding. The roads have heavy damage and rescheduling the Pickett House tour will be set for some time in 
the fall of the year to allow local authorities time to repair the roads.   
The ladies' luncheon on 05.15.2024 had to be canceled due to Kim will not be able to attend. David commented 
that only  one other member had planned to attend.  David shared concern on the low attendance of the Ladies' 
Monthly Luncheons.  David has requested the ladies in attendance to discuss at the break the possible reasons for 
continued low attendance and what changes could be recommended to increase attendance.  Thoughts on 
reasons location, dates, times, frequency and possibly even cancelling them for a time.   
June 13th -16th, Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, David encouraged all that plan to attend and have not registered to 
make sure and get them sent in by the deadline, 05.31.2024.  Troy Walling indicated he had made his 
accommodation but is not going to be able to attend.  If anyone still needs a room, get in touch with Troy. Another 
club member mentioned they tried to reserve a room at Comfort Suites and the rates have increased to more than 
$300+. Blocked room rates have expired and reverted to the standard rate.  Further details for our club will be sent 
closer to time.  
June 8, 2024, Sat. – PWA Breakfast, 8:00 AM – 9:00 AM be at Harris County BBQ in Tomball,  
June 8, 2024, Sat. – PWA June Club meeting 10:00 AM – 12:00 AM Meeting will offsite be hosted by Jim & Kathy 
Hartzog.   
 

The location will be at Jim & Kathy’s home at 17410 W. Summer Rose Court, Cypress, Tx 77429. 
 
 
 

 

PWA Meeting Minutes 
By Joyce Perkins 
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Treasurer Report: Frank DeLucia provided the April Treasury report. The report included an update on the 2024 
budget with several modifications. The motion to approve Budget Report modifications was received from Tom 
Bragaw and seconded by David Gould. All approved and Motion passed.   
Frank also provided the April Treasury report of the bank account status to include credits received and payments 
made for club expenses. Motion to approve financial report was received from Troy Walling and seconded by 
Marilyn Hitchcock, all approved, Motion passed.    
 
Sunshine Report:   Mitzi Shaddix presented the May report of Birthdays and Anniversaries.  All will be included in 
the upcoming monthly newsletter.  Happy Birthday and Congratulations!    
 
Registrations: Perry Jones was not in attendance this evening, and no reporting on registrations was provided.   
 
National News:  Dan Kundts indicated a new article will be in the upcoming publication of the Restorer Magazine.  
 
Newsletter:  Troy Walling shared that a new very good article will be included in the upcoming Newsletter, not to 
be missed. Troy also indicated that he was planning on attending the Texas Tour, however, he will not be able to 
attend after all and he has already made his reservation with the Comfort Suites and if anyone is planning on 
attending and still need a room please get in touch with Troy.    
 
Toolbox: Frank DeLucia reported, Bill Miller has taken over managing the Club Tool Chest. Bill provided 
information on the tools available to all members and explained for new members in attendance that there is no 
rental on any tool just a small deposit ($20) that will be returned to the member when the tool is returned.    
  
Library:  Tom Bragaw reported that one book had been checked out in the month. He provided information to new 
members on the Library of resource materials available to members.   
 
Club Apparel:  Marion provided the new Club License Plates for those who order. Shirts previously ordered were 
also delivered. 
   
Break :  was taken at approx. 7:45, and the men remained in the room for the Technical presented by Micheal 
Eisenbise on LED lights flickering and how to repair it.  The ladies went to the lobby area and learned a new card 
game “Crazy Bridges”.  
Discussion on the ladies’ luncheons at break requested by David Teale.  Reasons discussed included some 
working and not available, luncheon location, and no reminders of the event, and it is forgotten.  Suggestions to 
give event an opportunity to continue with an increase in reminders sent of upcoming luncheons.  Suggestions 
were provided to David; he agreed and will forward to Kim.     
 
50/50 Drawing: Micheal Eisenbise won the drawing, and he donated the winnings to the club.  
 
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn meeting was received from Art Shaddox, seconded by Jim Hartzog, all approved, 
Motion passed, the meeting ended at 8:35.    
 
Respectfully Submitted by  
Joyce Perkins, PWA Secretary  
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During May, we experienced bad weather that affected not only the planned tours  
but several members as well. 

The tour to the Pickett House in Woodville was canceled due to torrential rains 
that made many roads impassable 

The Monthly breakfast was rescheduled as well. Our hearts go out to all those affected 
. 

May 11th 
Magnolia Diner in Magnolia, Texas 

     

19 Members enjoyed a great morning catching up on all the latest news 

 

  

May Events 2024 
By: Troy Walling 
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Michael Eisenbise presented a great technical about the problems associated 

with flickering LED bulbs at our monthly Piney Wood A’s meeting.  
It was complete with all the documentation as well. 

Below are the attached links to both the presentation and documentation. 
 

Thank you Michael Eisenbise 
 

 Presentatoin 
 
 
 
  

 https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-
my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal
%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20f
older%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresent
atoin&ga=1 
 
 
 

Our hearts go out to all the people of Houston and surrounding areas who 
were affected by the tornadic winds that ripped through our neighborhoods on 

May 16th. This affected many of the members of the Piney Wood A’s 
 

  

https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/EqeAVYlMjChBtqGHU-hndWkBROBomkG7mxzToB50Er9y7g?e=rER4K6
https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20folder%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresentatoin&ga=1
https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20folder%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresentatoin&ga=1
https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20folder%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresentatoin&ga=1
https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20folder%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresentatoin&ga=1
https://practicalreliabilitysolucom-my.sharepoint.com/personal/michael_practicalreliabilitysolutions_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fmichael%5Fpracticalreliabilitysolutions%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FMaster%20USB%20Drive%2FPersonal%20folder%2FPersonal%2FInstruction%20Manuals%2FFord%20Model%20A%2FPiney%20Woods%20MAFCA%2FPresentatoin&ga=1
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Pioneer Flight Museum Spring Wheels & Wings 
By Perry & Tammie Jones 

 
On May 4th Tammie and I attend the Spring bi-annual Wheels & Wings fly-in in 

Kingsbury TX. This event includes Model T’s, Model A’s, vintage planes as well as 
classic cars. Also on site is a museum (free of charge),  

a gift shop, and plenty of food vendors. 
 

 
 

    
 

In addition to cars and planes that perform WWI re-enactments. 
There were a lot of guests who dressed for the day in period attire. 
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The highlight of the day is seeing the vintage planes do a fly-in. 
 

Of course, Tammie & I played 
our part by dressing in era 
attire as well as a lot of other 
folks. We were accompanied 
by Jake Hellbach, Delores 
Taylor, Roland Salazar, Cindy 
Salvus, Nora Flores, and 
Phillip Walker 
Our group has grown quite a 
bit and we are always looking 
for others to join in on the fun. Of course, we have our own photography team with 
Jake and Delores but this year there was a noticeable increase of guests  
taking our pictures. 
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There were 25,000 Stories at the Kingsbury Fly-in 
This is just one of them 

 
 
The turnout for the Kingsbury Fly-In attracted many 
people, but also some undesirable outlaws as well.  
A group of criminals led by Machine Kelly decided to 
rob the local bank 
 

 
 

However, they were spotted 
by our heroine Tammie who 
suspected they were up to no 
good 

 

 

 

     

She notified the authorities. But unknown to her Undercover agents were 
ready for them and quickly drove them away 
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The A of the Day submitted by Bill Devore  
included two members of the Piney Wood A’s 

Robert Bullard and Jim Blaszcak 
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Let's Welcome the newest Model A Club in the Greater Houston Area 
For information, contact Michael Eisenbise @ M.Eisenbise@gmail.com 
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We need new ideas and articles to reflect 
the wishes of all the members of the club 
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2024 PWA Calendar of Events 
 
Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville 
Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather 
 
Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX 
Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
 
Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home 
Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands 
 
Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX 
Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday) 
Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring 
Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History 
   (Lunch following) 
 
May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia (Rescheduled to the 11th.) 
May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville (Canceled due to rainstorms) 
May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 15  Ladies Luncheon – (Cancelled) 
 
Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County BBQ 
Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home 
Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX 
 
Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table 
Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  
Jul 13   July Tour to TBA 
Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting 
  

What’s On the Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry Tour Coordinator 
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Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA 
Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas 
Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table 
Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Oct 12   Heritage Museum in Conroe (10:00 am to Noon 
Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas 
                                 (For information only, not a PWA tour) 
 
Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX 
Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade 
 
Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at Maagnolia Diner 
Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
 
 

•  Date estimated or unconfirmed. 
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ON THE ROAD 
 
Since any number of historic cars on the road is a major distraction while driving we will avoid 
“bunching up” and creating traffic hazards for others wishing to pass, or merge onto or off the road. If 
our participation is very high, the tour leader may find it necessary to separate the tour group into 
subsets for safer traveling. The participants in the back tend to get left behind following turns or traffic 
stops and must catch-up as a result. Therefore, it is a good practice to have cars equipped with 
overdrive in the back of the group. 

 
The tour leader will be the first car in line and will set the speed for the group within legal parameters. 
On the open road, this speed will generally average 45 MPH, so all Model A’s can maintain contact 
with the group, regardless of equipment. 

 
In the event that the group becomes widely separated, the designated tour leader will keep in 
communication with the last car (Sweep) as well as maintain visual contact with the car following. All 
drivers should keep the following vehicle in sight to ensure that the proper turns are 
accomplished, that assistance situations are recognized and reported, and that possible road 
hazards are identified. 

 
On the highway, maintain a 5 car-length space between vehicles.  Always be alert to faster traffic, 
and be prepared to yield, when safe, to the right side of the road.  It is preferable to stop in a safe 
location such as a paved lot but may stop on the shoulder along the road. In any event we do not 
drive on the shoulder. When it is necessary to stop on the shoulder drivers should park well to the 
right to not impede visibility for the leader to see past the group to the sweep. The sweep 
determines when it is safe to proceed. 

 
When driving city streets, remember that it is more important to obey traffic signals and use common 
courtesy… you can catch up to the group later. Cars need to maintain closer spacing on city streets to 
keep the group together.  In the event of a mechanical breakdown, or other emergency, only 
those who are capable or designated to render assistance should stop. Other drivers should follow 
the instructions of the tour leader and continue on to the next stop. Multiple antique vehicles stopped 
on the side of the road will only cause more hazardous conditions for everyone. 

 
When someone wants to drop out of the group a hand signal should be used. A simple thumbs up 
sign signifies to the group that all is OK and the remainder of the group should continue the route. A 
thumbs down signifies to the group that there is a problem that might require assistance. 

 
Concerning the end of the tour, the tour leader will be responsible for informing all drivers at some time 
during the event of the return time and location of departure. If a driver wishes to return from the 
tour alone, he or she will notify the tour leader of this intent. Traveling with another Model A is 
always a good practice. Coming home safely is the goal. 
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Bob & Pam Johnson 6/1 

Hank & Carla Peplinski 6/2 

Mel & Jane Rivers 6/8 

Eric & Joyce Long 6/10 

David & Kimberly Teale 6/15 

Richard & Edna Dean 6/20 

Ron & Susan Cherry 6/26 

Paul & Marge Gross 6/27 

 

 

 

Welcome to our newest members 
Tony and Darlene Block 

Frank and Debbie McCurry 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Dan Kundts   6/6 
Leona Campbell   6/8 
Mona Martin   6/12 
Edna Dean   6/13 
Terry Gillaspie   6/14 
Michael Eisenbise               6/15 
Art Shaddix   6/15 
Arnita Hoekstra   6/24 
Dr. David Gould   6/26 
Mel Rivers   6/27 
Jim Blaszczak   6/29 
  
  

 
 

     

  

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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Humor of the Day 
 

 
 

Note: Touring Rules of the Road 
Will be published before each Major Tour 

Throughout the year 
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For Sale 
1931 Model A Ford Fordor 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Brown/Black with Red Pinstripe. Brown Interior. 
Restored Before 2011. Original, not modified. 

Has “OH-OO-GAH” horn, Siren, Spotlight, 
Fender wells with spares, 

and Rear Trunk/Rack. 
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Last time running 2013. 
Gas tank was sealed before 2011. 
Has a New Coil, new Starter armature, starter needs assembly 
Will need oil/fluid changes, lubrication, belt, hoses, and battery replacement. 
New inner tube in driver front tire; 3 more inner tubes and a few other parts 
included with vehicle sale. 
Estimated value $9,000-12,000. 
 
 
 

Contact information: 

pickettcardiology@gmail.com 

281 296-9614 Home; 281 787-9503 Cell 

James D. Pickett 

26 Pebble Cove Drive 

The Woodlands, Texas  77381 
 
 
 
  

mailto:pickettcardiology@gmail.com


. 
Page 35 of 38 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

Dear Members, 
It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory. Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 

 
Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 

 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 

 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 

Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle 
Mount Airy, MD 21771 

 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 

 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 

 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 

snjparts@gmail.com 
 

Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 

 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477  
 

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
8140 CAROLYN 

SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 
 

(409) 925-3262 (409) 770-3228 
 

GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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2024 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 

Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
 
President 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
Vice President 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Secretary & Advertising: 
Joyce Perkins JPerkins@veritexbank.com  

 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia                  frankdelucia@att.net 

 
Board of Directors: 
James Campbell jlcampb56@hotmail.com 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
Elaine Bullard elainebullard53@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones jones_ perry@hotmail.com 
Jim Hartzog (Past President) 

 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 

 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
National Reporter: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 

 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 

 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach bearing1@gmail.com 

 
Librarian: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 

 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 

 
Mileage Keeper: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
  All newsletter mail should be sent to the Editor at the address: 

 
The Ford Squeaks - Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc. This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter. Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance. Members may 
publish non-commercial ads at no cost for Model A-related items: 
For Sale, Wanted or Trade. They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter. 
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to 
ensure publication in the next month’s issue. Membership dues 
in the Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year. 
Annual membership is required in MAFCA. MAFCA dues are 
$50.00 per year (subject to change). Membership applications are 
available from the Club Membership Director or our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com). The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00 PM at the Valley Ranch Bar-B-Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249). Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 
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Alex Brock asbrock@me.com Community Involvement (OME): 

Paul Gross paulgross@earthlink.net 
 

Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): Model A Tool Crib: 
Kim Teale ksteale@comcast.net Bill Miller         mrwkmiller@gmail.com 
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	Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville
	Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather
	Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX
	Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home
	Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands
	Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX
	Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday)
	Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring
	Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History
	(Lunch following)
	May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia (Rescheduled to the 11th.)
	May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville (Canceled due to rainstorms)
	May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	May 15  Ladies Luncheon – (Cancelled)
	Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County BBQ
	Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home
	Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX
	Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table
	Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jul 13   July Tour to TBA
	Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting
	Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA
	Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas
	Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table
	Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Oct 12   Heritage Museum in Conroe (10:00 am to Noon
	Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas
	(For information only, not a PWA tour)
	Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX
	Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade
	Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at Maagnolia Diner
	Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club
	  Date estimated or unconfirmed.

